From: Magda Strzelecka

Sent: Monday, January 11, 2021 6:41 PM

To: Clerks Richmondhill

Subject: City Files: D01-20014 and D02-20028

I am writing to oppose the application to permit a high-density residential development comprised of four apartment buildings ranging in height from 10 to 19 storeys with atgrade townhouse dwelling units, and a total of 790 residential units on the subject lands.

These are lands on north side of Major Mackenzie Dr, which is a low-density residential area, part of historical village.

The lands are in close proximity to fire station, police station and hospital. Adding overwhelming congestion to this area will slow down emergency vehicles.

Once again, this application, just like many others in Richmond Hill, exceeds allowed heights and should be overturned.

Best regards, Magda Strzelecka 415-20 Harding Blvd. W Richmond Hill, ON L4C 9S4